
 Regular Board Meeting   April 2, 2018
The Parsons City Council met for its regular monthly meeting, Monday, April 2, 2018, at 6:00 P.M. in 
the city council meeting room. Mayor Tim David Boaz called the meeting to order.
                                                                  
 Roll Called:                                                         
  Present                                                             Absent
 Marty Carrington                                             Mark Davis
 Joseph Fisher                                                   Kevin Cagle
 Dale Reynolds                                                  
 Joe Don White
 Danny Mills
 
 A motion was made by Marty Carrington to approve the minutes for March 2018.   Dale Reynolds 
seconded the motion. Vote:  All Ayes

A motion was made by Dale Reynolds to approve the financial statements for February 2018.  Joseph 
Fisher seconded the motion.  Vote:  All Ayes.

Community Forum:  
Gary Livingston, a Parsons resident, expressed concern about a sewer project near his home.  
Livingston also stated that the electrical grid did not provide enough power for his area and that there 
was a problem with speeding in the Marshalltown Road area.  Mayor Boaz stated that the utility 
department would take care of any problems with the sewer an advised Livingston to share his 
concerns about the electrical grid with the Lexington Electric System.

Reports from committees, councilmen, and other officers 
Council member Joe Don White announced that he had moved outside the Parsons City limits and that 
he would be resigning at the conclusion of the meeting.  Mayor Boaz thanked White for his service to 
the City.  White complimented Mayor Boaz for his vision and leadership during the tenure in office.

New Business:
None
Old Business:
None

Mayor Boaz then announced that the Council would go into recess and reconvene at the parsons 
Hanger Theater.  The Council viewed a slide presentation which showed the evolution of the theater 
from its beginnings in February 2014 to the final product.  Shane Bridges led the Council on a guided 
tour of the facility.  Bridges encourages the community to take advantage of the entertainment offerings
presented at The Hangar.  

                          Motion to adjourn by Dale Reynolds.   Second by Danny Mills. Vote:   All Ages.

  ____________________
   Tim David Boaz, Mayor

   _________________________
   Judy Daugherty, City Recorder


